

1

Minutes of the Meeting of the TBCA Meeting
held on Tuesday 28th June at 7.30 p.m.

Those present - John (Chair) Lesley
(Minutes) Derek, Terry, Ron, Dave, Cliff, Sam,
Bill and Barbara.

The chair welcomed all to the meeting.

Minutes of the last meeting - Read and
approved.

Matters Arising

Dave had picked up some concerns
from residents, as he had been going
round and regarding Michael's second visit
to us, he had suggested that he come back
sometime in the autumn and bring with
him the named drawing officer for T.B.

Chairman's Report.

The Parish Council has ^{a proposal that it} changed the
way that it runs its finances and is
looking to give each estate £500.00 as
a grant for running costs, as long as we fulfil
the criteria.

Treasurer's Report

Everything is up to date - a cheque has
been to Sheila for £60.00 by Ron - Morris
is away for 2 weeks; Lesley still has to sign

2

Also David James in order to apply to be
a signatory for the cheque

Environmental Report

Terry and David have been very busy
planting, watering grass cutting, tree cutting
seeing to the raised bed, cleaning the
allergypays with pen.

Musshish bags are still ~~of~~ ^{being} resouting
up on some roads.

There has been a change of person
at Seren and they are leaving bags
behind. John has contacted Helen.

V.B. 15

The Council grass - cutting ^{work} has now
been reduced and it could be down to
every 8 weeks.

Regarding clutter and glass that are being
put out in ~~black~~ ^{black} bags and being left by
the rubbish collectors - Dave mentioned whether
we could have a collection bin for this
estate

Community Orchard - There is one down
at Foster's Bridge, but we do have
apple trees in our own Community Garden.

Update on Regeneration Hk

2 Meetings of the Foster's. One was a
workshop between the estate council

Community Action.

The Meeting on June 22nd had produced a Media Report, Reorganisation Compact which set out the "role of engagement" for lead the Residents Association Collective Group and the Media Report Council and work together for the benefit of the people whom they serve.

Dave gave a brief run-through of the points in the Compact. (See official sheet).

Dave read out our current expectations. Then queried item no 8 - (read out). Lesley asked him to clarify what the item meant.

The answer was that if new buildings go up, they will be private dwellings put up by others and not owned by the Council.

He then read Residents Association officers?

Next meeting is planned for July 6th and then there is a Council meeting on 10th July.

If any member of the association wishes to speak at Council, they will have 4 minutes or under to make their point.

All the officers from F&S have all resigned to put pressure on the Council.

They have done their own proposed work.
They have said to the Council - They
have had no response so far.

Dame asked that TBRA agree to
contribute \$50.00 towards the cost of
the Community Action joint meeting.

There was a show of hands and
the vote was unanimous.

A letter had gone from old I. Davis
to the Council and the Press - the
press did not pick it up.

Don asked if there was any way that
we could get the Citizen re-elected
to the estate, as sometimes, this was the
only way that people could get information
about what was going on.

At the moment, there does not seem
to be a solution.

First Steps Working Group.

Proposed - Drama Group - Lesley does not manage
to get word of Sinner's - get, but will
keep trying.

Youth Group - They have come up with an
idea for Tinkles Bridge has got talent.
(We will consider the 2)

Southern Trip - We now have a good
Don will see to advertising - Drama
work or games as before.

5

Other items on the agenda have been covered this evening.

There was talk of Jerry or new laptop, but that has been shelved.

The Health Check - we are still waiting for Soundady to come back to us.

Tom's Grant - we have to use the existing wood, before we can apply for the next grant.

Shower in Means - Cliff suggested that we may be able to buy showers and use some of the relevant information to the next meeting.

Funding Committee Update.

Everything is going well. Still waiting to hear about Health Check money.

Shelia has the cheques for the deposit for the coach.

Sarah would like to do a craft day in the community garden during the school holidays for the children and would like a grant of £50.00.

Tom said that we could possibly get 'Men in Sheds' involved.

Meeting agreed to grant Sarah £50.00 with an option for ~~more~~ more if she needed it.

—>

Floodings Update.

An article/ ^{update} leaf given into the newsletter. There is a Flooding Aid meeting on 26th July - John will get information.

Four Bridges Festival & Carnival at Etchmoor on the Green.

There will be a bus to pick people up from all the estates.

The event is on the 7th July -
1 p.m. — 7 p.m.

Any other Business

None.

Date of next meeting 26th July 2018.